From: Charles Knutson [CharlesK@seattlechamber.com]

Sent: Monday, April 13, 2009 9:48 AM

To: Charles Knutson

Subject: This is it! Tell legislators to vote 'Yes' on the Bored Tunnel!

Dear Bored Tunnel Hybrid Supporters,

This is it! The Bored Tunnel bill (ESSB 5768) will likely be considered by the full House of Representatives sometime in the next few days, and we need you to send an email to help seal the deal. Thanks to your ongoing support, we've come a long way since January when the State, County, Port and City first announced the Bored Tunnel Hybrid solution, but it's not over yet!

Now, more than ever, <u>legislators need to hear from you.</u> Please take a few seconds to contact the legislators below and <u>urge them to vote 'Yes' on the Bored Tunnel bill!</u> It's as easy as 1-2-3-4-5.

1) Cut and paste "Vote 'Yes' on the Bored Tunnel Bill, ESSB 5768 " into the subject line of your email.

2) Cut and paste the following email addresses into the 'To' line:

anderson.glenn@leg.wa.gov; angel.jan@leg.wa.gov; appleton.sherry@leg.wa.gov; armstrong.mike@leg.wa.gov; bailey.barbara@leg.wa.gov; blake.brian@leg.wa.gov; campbell.tom@leg.wa.gov; carlyle.reuven@leg.wa.gov; chandler.bruce@leg.wa.gov; chase.maralyn@leg.wa.gov; chopp.frank@leg.wa.gov; clibborn.judy@leg.wa.gov; cody.eileen@leg.wa.gov; condotta.cary@leg.wa.gov; conway.steve@leg.wa.gov; cox.don@leg.wa.gov; crouse.larry@leg.wa.gov; dammeier.bruce@leg.wa.gov; darneille.j@leg.wa.gov; debolt.richard@leg.wa.gov; dickerson.marylou@leg.wa.gov; driscoll.john@leg.wa.gov; dunshee.hans@leg.wa.gov; eddy.deborah@leg.wa.gov; ericks.mark@leg.wa.gov; ericksen.doug@leg.wa.gov; finn.fred@leg.wa.gov; flannigan.dennis@leg.wa.gov; goodman.roger@leg.wa.gov; grant-herriot.laura@leg.wa.gov; green.tami@leg.wa.gov; haigh.kathy@leg.wa.gov; haler.larry@leg.wa.gov; hasegawa.bob@leg.wa.gov; herrera.jaime@leg.wa.gov; hinkle.bill@leg.wa.gov; hope.mike@leg.wa.gov; hunt.sam@leg.wa.gov; hunter.ross@leg.wa.gov; hurst.christopher@leg.wa.gov; jacks.jim@leg.wa.gov; johnson.norm@leg.wa.gov; kagi.ruth@leg.wa.gov; kelley.troy@leg.wa.gov; kenney.phyllis@leg.wa.gov; kessler.lynn@leg.wa.gov; kirby.steve@leg.wa.gov; klippert.brad@leg.wa.gov; kretz.joel@leg.wa.gov; kristiansen.dan@leg.wa.gov; liias.marko@leg.wa.gov; linville.kelli@leg.wa.gov; maxwell.marcie@leg.wa.gov; mccoy.john@leg.wa.gov; mccune.jim@leg.wa.gov; miloscia.mark@leg.wa.gov; moeller.jim@leg.wa.gov; morrell.dawn@leg.wa.gov; morris.jeff@leg.wa.gov; nelson.sharon@leg.wa.gov; obrien.al@leg.wa.gov; orcutt.ed@leg.wa.gov; ormsby.timm@leg.wa.gov; orwall.tina@leg.wa.gov; parker.kevin@leg.wa.gov; pearson.kirk@leg.wa.gov; pedersen.jamie@leg.wa.gov; pettigrew.eric@leg.wa.gov; priest.skip@leg.wa.gov; probst.tim@leg.wa.gov; quall.dave@leg.wa.gov; roach.dan@leg.wa.gov; roberts.maryhelen@leg.wa.gov; rodne.jay@leg.wa.gov; rolfes.christine@leg.wa.gov; ross.charles@leg.wa.gov; santos.sharontomiko@leg.wa.gov; schmick.joe@leg.wa.gov; seaguist.larry@leg.wa.gov; sells.mike@leg.wa.gov; shea.matt@leg.wa.gov; short.shelly@leg.wa.gov; simpson.geoff@leg.wa.gov; smith.norma@leg.wa.gov; springer.larry@leg.wa.gov; sullivan.pat@leg.wa.gov; takko.dean@leg.wa.gov; taylor.david@leg.wa.gov; upthegrove.dave@leg.wa.gov; vandewege.kevin@leg.wa.gov; wallace.deb@leg.wa.gov; walsh.maureen@leg.wa.gov; white.scott@leg.wa.gov; williams.brendan@leg.wa.gov; wood.alex@leg.wa.gov

- 3) Cut and paste the suggested text below into the body of the email, add your name at the bottom and customize it to your liking.
- 4) Bcc charlesk@seattlechamber.com
- 5) Hit send, it's that easy!

Thanks and please feel free to forward this email to other supporters, --Charles

Dear Representative,

I support the Bored Tunnel Hybrid solution to replace the Alaskan Way Viaduct and I urge you to vote 'Yes' on ESSB 5768.

This solution will serve everyone in Washington state. The Alaskan Way Viaduct corridor is a vital transportation and economic link to communities south, north and east of Seattle, to workers and companies of all sizes including Boeing and Microsoft and their suppliers, and to towns and cities across the state—especially those who depend on the Port of Seattle to get their goods to and from market.

The bored tunnel also preserves capacity and it avoids the enormous potential negative impact of viaduct-related construction activity on the state's economy. This disruption issue is the key difference between the deep bore option and an earlier proposal for a cut-and-cover tunnel. The tunnel's financing plan is consistent with the direction established by the legislature in previous sessions and the state's contribution is capped—which means it won't siphon funding away from other critical projects around the state. The project also has a number of accountability and oversight measures and legislative mandates that will contain costs and keep the project on schedule.

That's why it is **endorsed by over 100 individuals, elected officials and organizations**, including a number of organizations east of the Cascades like Anderson Hay & Grain from Ellensburg; the Wenatchee Valley Traffic Association; the Yakima Valley Growers and Shippers Association; and the Washington State Horticultural Association (click here for the full **endorsement list**).

I urge you to support this bill and put to rest a project that has been plagued by expensive political deadlock and delay for eight years. It's time to move on and get going on other important projects across the state.

Sincerely,